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The Chair of the CSH, Ambassador Andrés González Díaz, Permanent Representative of Colombia to the OAS, chaired this regular meeting of the Committee.
The statutory quorum was established with the presence of representatives of Argentina, Barbados, Bolivia, Brazil, Chile, Colombia, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, Guatemala, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama, Paraguay, Saint Vincent and the Grenadines, Trinidad and Tobago, United States, Uruguay, and Venezuela.
The audio recording of the meeting can be found at the following link: 
http://scm.oas.org/Audios/2015/CP_CSH_1655_04-23-2015.MP3 
1. Adoption of the order of business

The order of business, document CP/CSH-1655/15, was adopted by the Committee without any changes.
2. Consideration of the draft resolution for the General Assembly
The  discussion by the delegations revolved around the document entitled "Draft Resolution Clarifying, Adding the Omnibus Resolution of the Committee on Hemispheric Security, and Establishing its Effective Period" (document CP/CSH-1656/15), which the Chair submitted on that date.
Having heard the delegations' comments on the document, the Chair concluded that, should a moratorium be declared on mandates from previous General Assembly resolutions or should they be extended, perhaps the draft resolution of the CSH would need a few paragraphs, including one about drawing up a schedule of activities for the 2015-2016 work period, another about preparation and organization of high-level events for that same period (those requiring Permanent Council consideration and approval), and yet another one bringing together the conclusions and recommendations of the various high-level forums and  meetings held in the 2014-2015 period.
In the absence of said moratorium or extension of mandates from previous General Assembly resolutions, there would be a need to go back to the draft Omnibus resolution and to consider all of the proposals from member states, as was done in previous years.
Everything would depend on whether the Permanent Council decides whether resolutions were going to be negotiated or not, in preparation for the forty-fifth regular session of the OAS General Assembly, with the issues that are part of the agenda of the permanent committees.
3. Other business
· The delegations requested that the CSH meeting scheduled for April 30, 2015 not be held, given that CICAD would be in session. 
· There being no further business, the Chair adjourned the meeting.
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